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Study on Recent Developments and Best Practices 
in Pay Administration in Other Governments 

 
Terms of Reference 

 
The Standing Commission on Civil Service Salaries and 

Conditions of Service (the Standing Commission), in conjunction with  the 
Standing Committee on Disciplined Services Salaries and Conditions  of 
Service and the Standing Committee on Directorate Salaries and 
Conditions of Service, are invited to examine recent developments and  
best practices in civil service pay administration in other Governments in 
order to advise the Government on whether there are lessons to be learnt 
for the existing civil service pay policy and system. 
 
2. The advisory bodies are requested to focus on pay administration,  
including the following aspects - 
 

(a) the pay policies, pay system and pay structure commonly 
adopted; 

 
(b) the experience of replacing fixed pay scales with pay ranges; 
 
(c) the pay adjustment system and mechanism; 
 
(d) the experience of introducing performance-based rewards to 

better motivate staff; and 
 
(e) the experience on simplification and decentralisation of pay 

administration. 
 
3. The deliverables of the study will include detailed examples of 
the systems and practices that are widely adopted by other Governments, 
an analysis on their respective pros and cons, and advice on best  practices. 
 
4. The advisory bodies are required to take account of the views  of 
all interested parties in this exercise, including the staff sides, 
departmental/grade management and other interested parties. 
 
5. The study findings should be submitted to the Administration by 
the middle of 2002. 

 
 


